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Bill Type and Number:    Resolution   2017-163
Sponsor: Transportation, Energy & Utilities Committee
Date of Introduction: February 28, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU
Date of Analysis: March 3, 2017
Type of Action: Adoption of Recommendations
Bill Summary: The resolution concerns the appeal by Williams Bransford of a decision of the 911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee to re-assign an out of sequence address number currently located at 4565 Lakeside Drive and assigning a new address to be located at 4590 Lakeside Drive, in Council District 14, pursuant to Sections 745.221-745.223, Ordinance Code and the City of Jacksonville Addressing and Street Naming Policy; it adopts recommended findings and conclusions of the Transportation, Energy and Utilities Committee; it forwards directions to Legislative Services.
Background Information:  The 911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee determined that property owned by William J. Bransford currently located at 4565 Lakeside Drive contains an out of sequence address number.  The Committee found that the address number 4565 Lakeside Drive is erroneously using an odd numbered address while located on the even side of the street.  The Committee found that such manner of address may hinder or prevent the ability of Emergency Medical Services, Fire and Rescue and local law enforcement personnel’s ability to accurately and promptly locate the property. At a January 11, 2017 public meeting, the Committee corrected the out of sequence address of 4565 by re-assigning a new address to be 4590 Lakeside Drive.  The property owner filed a notice of appeal with legislative Services.
Policy Impact:  911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee/Planning Department
Fiscal Impact: Minimum
Analyst: Jackson
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